
“St. Joseph School, following the Mission of Christ,

Where we Learn Our Faith, Live our Faith and Prepare for the Future”
                                                                                                                                                           ~ St. Joseph Mission Statement
March 2016

	Dear St. Joseph Families,
Congratulations to Joey Olar for placing 1st in the SJS Spelling Bee and 9th in the Tazewell County Spelling Bee.  We are very proud of his accomplishments!

Please mark your calendar for the 3rd Annual St. Joseph Parish Spring Festival events. Come and join us for the following activities:

Saturday, April 29th Golf Outing

Saturday, May 6th Clay Shoot & Lunch

Friday, May 12th Carnival, Family Dinner, Silent Auction, Plant & Bake Sale

Saturday, May 13th Plant & Bake Sale, Veteran’s Ceremony, Bags Tournament, Euchre Tournament, Lunch, Gala Dinner, Auction, & Raffle

Friday Night Euchre: March 3, & April 7 @ 6PM @ St. Joseph Church Parish Center; $10/person--Cash Prize!
*Also, don’t forget to turn in your raffle ticket stubs and money to the school office.  
Baby Shower for Jesus

We had an excellent response to our baby shower for Jesus.  We sent over about 16 boxes of diapers, formula, baby food, lotion, baby wash, baby shampoo, baby powder and wipes to St. Vincent DePaul.  Miss Moore took 2 boxes of sleepers over to the House of Hope, on 4th Street, that helps abused women and their children, and then Katey Thomas took the last 11 boxes over to Catholic Charities for us.

Student Council Free Dress Days

March 7-$1; money donated to TAPS

March 17-wear green/white shirt  with jeans

March 23-$1; money donated to St. Jude

Geography Bee Results

Overall winners:

1st Place – Brady Culp and Alex Redell
2nd Place – Will Culp and Valerie Champagne

We are so proud of these students! Great job everyone. 
New Athletic Director!

Mr. Ryan Sivori has stepped up and taken the position as SJS Athletic Director. We are SUPER excited to have him on board! If you see him, thank him and welcome him!

Extra-Curricular Committee

The Extra-Curricular Committee is looking for new members to join our committee for the 2017-2018 school year. The committee meets every other month and they are responsible for fundraising, running the home basketball/volleyball games, extra-curricular banquet, and recruiting of coaches. If you are interested in being part of this committee, please contact Mrs. Rogers.
Notre Dame Scholarship

The Extra-Curricular Committee is sponsoring a scholarship to the top 8th grade student who will be attending Notre Dame High School. The application criteria: 1) GPA; 2) Student Activities; 3) Essay; and 4) Letter of Recommendation. If any 8th grade student is interested in applying for this scholarship, they may pick up an application form from Mrs. Rogers. Applications are due back to her by Wednesday, April 5th.

Staff Free Dress Days

On special days, you will notice the SJS staff wearing free dress.  These days are what we call “Angel Days”.  The staff donates money to wear free dress to help with the families who receive money in the form of a student scholarship for their child(ren) to receive a Catholic education.  
Camp Ondessonk

A representative from Camp Ondessonk recently spoke with our students about their summer camp. They have two financial assistance programs available. The Camp Ondessonk General Fund offers partial assistance and requires the child to complete an essay. The St. Kateri Scholarship Fund has been established to make Camp Ondessonk accessible to families of limited financial means. Applicant must provide a copy of their most recent Federal 1040 form. Parents can obtain information about both of these programs by contacting their registrar, Becky Jennings, at (618) 695-2489 x109. You may find more information about opportunities for growth and summer fun on their website (www.ondessonk.com). Please send in your registration forms soon to ensure you get a spot in the week of your choice. 
St. Joseph School Needs Your Help!

What if St. Joseph School earned a donation every time you searched the Internet? Or how about if a percentage of every purchase you made online went to support our cause? Well, now it can!   

GoodSearch is a simple way for you to help support St. Joseph School. Each time you search the web with GoodSearch's Yahoo-powered search engine, about a penny will go to our school.   Also, every time you shop online at 1,000 participating stores including Amazon, eBay, Target, Apple, Staples, Expedia, etc., a percentage of your purchase will be donated for free! The site also has thousands of money-saving coupons!   

Just download the GoodSearch - [charity or school name] toolbar at <http://www.goodsearch.com/toolbar/mode/> To date, we received a check for $43.26.  Thank you to everyone who uses GoodSearch!

Parents’ Corner: Thinking Games
Between school, errands, and activities, my family spends a lot of time on the go. I decided to use some of it for “thinking games.”
I taught my kids a game my parents used to play with me, called “Would You Rather?” I offer two options and ask which they prefer and why. For example, I might say, “Would you rather live near the beach or the mountains?”
My son came up with a game he named “Three Favorites.” Someone picks a category (outfits, movies), and we all tell our top three choices. My daughter thought of “What Doesn’t Belong?” We take turns naming items and asking the others to explain which the odd one out is and why. The kids especially like this game because there can be more than one “right” answer. For example, when I name “owl,” “ostrich,” and “eagle,” my daughter said, “Ostrich, because it can’t fly.” My son’s answer was, “Owl, because it hunts at night.”

Now they want to play all the time. I’m glad because we’re having fun-and they’ve gotten better at thinking through their ideas.  
Summer Birthday Celebrations
Don’t forget we will be celebrating those students who have summer birthdays in the following months:

June will be in March; July will be in April and August will be in May.  Happy Birthday to them!
	No Bus Service on Friday, March 10th
Please mark on your calendar that there will be NO Bus Service on Friday, March 10th due to District 108 not having school.  Pre/After care will be available.
Spalding Scholarship Information
It is time to complete the John Lancaster Spalding Scholarship Fund Grants for the 2017- 2018 school year.  Tuition assistance scholarship grants are from the endowment fund, established as a result of the Diocese of Peoria ROOTED IN FAITH Campaign and named in honor of Archbishop Spalding, the first Bishop of Peoria. Grants will be available for the 2017 - 2018 school year for any students enrolled in or intending to enroll in a Catholic school located within the Diocese of Peoria whose families are members of a Catholic parish.  All grants will be based on financial need objectively assessed.  Information about the grants and application materials may be obtained from any Catholic elementary or secondary school in the Diocese of Peoria or on the Diocesan website www@cdop.org  Click on EDUCATION; then on OFFICE OF CATHOLIC SCHOOLS; and then on SPALDING SCHOLARSHIPS. Families of students currently receiving grants are reminded that all grants are for one year only and anyone seeking to renew a grant for 2017-2018 must reapply.  The application deadline is March 15, 2017.  Notification of grant awards will be made by mid-April. If you or any parents have any questions or need help completing the application, please feel free to contact Mrs. Ann Hart at 347-6108.

SJS Angel Fund

More Scholarship Opportunities

St. Joseph School has established a scholarship fund to help families afford a Catholic education for their children.  Each family must apply for the Spalding Scholarship first to be able to apply for the Angel Fund.  For more information, please contact Ann Hart at 347-6108.  All families are encouraged to apply for this scholarship money.  

School Registration

Parents…this is just a reminder, in order to register for the 2017– 2018 school year, you must be current in your tuition through January 15th and must have paid the $125 walk-a-thon pledge.  Please make sure you are current with these requirements as agreed upon when you registered your child(ren) last year.  Registration forms are now available. 
St. Joseph School has K-8 Openings
St. Joseph School has openings for the 2017-2018 school year for Kindergarten – 8th grade.  If you are interested in enrolling your child or know of a family who would be interested in attending St. Joseph Catholic School, please call the school office at 347-7194 and schedule a tour.
St. Joseph Preschool Registration
Preschool is now accepting registration for its fall classes.  We are offering classes for children between the ages of three to five years old.  We will continue to offer an all-day 5 year old transitional kindergarten class.   If you would like more information or would like to register, please call 347-7194 ext.  226.  

Dismissal concerns

Please remember that when you are picking up your child(ren) at the end of the school day, you need to park on the school lot.  Please do not park on the street, as the buses cannot maneuver around parked cars.  Thank you for your cooperation in keeping everyone safe.

Payments for After Care and Lunches/snack

This is just a friendly reminder, when paying for after-care and/or lunch/snack; you will need to make out two different checks.  One to after-care and the other for lunches and/or snack.  Thank you for your cooperation.

Box Tops for Education

Once again we are participating in the General Mills Box Tops for Education program.  We ask families to clip the specially marked box tops from General Mills products and turn them in to the school office.  We receive 10 cents for every box top submitted.  
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May the road rise to meef you

May the wind be always af your back
May the sun shine warm upon you face
The wains pall sof upon your ields
And until we meet again
May God hold you n the palm of His hand.





Time, Talent & Treasure Volunteer Hours

As we are coming to the end of the 3rd nine weeks, I just wanted to remind each family of their commitment to Time, Talent & Treasures for St. Joseph School.  When you registered your child(ren) for the 2016-2017 school year, you committed to the following:

Time and Talent:  

During the 2016– 2017 school year, each two parent family will need to complete 20 hours of volunteerism.  A single parent family will need to complete 10 hours of volunteerism.

Treasure: 

Each family may buy out their family volunteer hours at $20.00 per hour.

Please take a few minutes and check to see where you are regarding your commitment.  You may view your hours in RenWeb by following these instructions:

                     Log into RenWeb

                     Click on Family Information

                     Click on Family Profile

                     Click on each parent’s name

                     Service hours

Please remember there are a few current hours that have not been entered as of yet.  If you have any questions, please call the office.
Health Department Visit

Congrats to Toni Burks and Christine Hawkinson!  We had a surprise Health Department visit and the cafeteria received an excellent rating of 99!(  Please take a few minutes and congratulate Mrs. Burks and Miss Hawkinson for the wonderful job they are doing. 
Quote of the Week

If we have no peace, it is because we have forgotten that we belong to each other.
                                                                      ~ Mother Teresa




March Calendar of Important Dates

	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	1
	2
	3
	4

	
	
	
	Preschool Wendy’s night
6th grade Mass

	6th Grade GVB Tournament @ St. Thomas
Scholastic Bowl @ Home against Midwest Central

Parents Club meeting
	6th Grade GVB Tournament @ St. Thomas

Stations of the Cross with our Bishop
Stations of the Cross (school)

Spring Euchre Tournament 6PM
	6th Grade GVB Tournament @ St. Thomas

8th Grade GVB Regionals

First Reconciliation

10AM

	5
	6
	7
	8
	9
	10
	11

	
	
	Scholastic Bowl @ Home against Georgetowne
	Spring Pictures-School approved free dress
	GVB @ Forman Center
	 7th Grade Sophia’s Kitchen
NO BUS SERVICE

Mass-3rd grade

Stations of the Cross
	Parents Club Family Night

	12
	13
	14
	15
	16
	17
	18

	
	
	Scholastic Bowl @ South Pekin
	
	Marco’s Pizza Fundraiser
Education Commission meeting
	Mass-5th grade
Stations of the Cross
	

	19
	20
	21
	22
	23
	24
	25

	
	K-3 Showcase 6PM
	Declamation @ Holy Family-Peoria
	
	3rd Quarter Report Cards posted for viewing on RenWeb
Scholastic Bowl @ Home against Tremont

K-2 Favorite Superkids Day
	NO SCHOOL
	

	26
	27
	28
	29
	30
	31
	

	
	Extra-curricular meeting
Parent Ambassador meeting
	Destination Imagination  Monical’s Night
	
	Scholastic Bowl @ Broadmoor
	Mass-4th grade
Stations of the Cross
	



